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Barb Soukup 
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Kathy Kirchner 
330-995-6010 
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Dear NODA Members, 
 
As I write this, it's the day after the NODA 
2012 Annual Year-end Celebration and 
Awards Banquet.  I am exhausted as is 
everyone on the Awards and Banquet 
Committees, but it is a good tired.  It is 
good to know that the banquet is over 
and the two-week SPRINT to November 
17, 2012 has come and gone.   
 
I am thrilled by how well everything went.  
The committee made a lot of changes to 
what we have generally done in the past 
at the banquet.  Ultimately, we hope that 
with these changes we will gradually 
increase attendance with more members, 
family, and friends wanting to share in the 
celebration and fun and food.   
 
We can't thank enough Carol Cassano.  
Her amazing event-management 
experience and organizational skills 
allowed us to try some new ideas this 
year.  Set-up began about 3PM and went 
smoothly with the help of many 
volunteers who came early to help.  The 
biggest change was the revival of the 
silent auction to complement the usual 
raffles.  We had lots of wonderful items 
donated by local tack shops, feed stores, 
and businesses.  Some were used in the 
raffles and some in the silent auction.  

Banquet attendees who won raffle and 
silent auction items came away with some 
great bargains.  There were three 
beautiful bridles, two lovely leather 
halters, an entire riding outfit, a fabulous 
helmet, a tack trunk, and a custom horse 
hair bracelet,  among many other terrific 
items.  We can't thank our generous 
sponsors enough for making these 
wonderful items available.  
 
A highlight of the evening was the 
freestyle cake decorating contest, with 
real judges Dale Lappert and Dagmar 
Zimmerman deciding the winner.  
Everyone laughed and laughed at some of 
the creations that came from the tables.  
It was so much fun, and the cakes tasted 
good, too.   
 
We also changed the banquet program by 
offering packages to our advertisers and 
sponsors that gave them more for their 
donation.  We introduced member 
congratulations and thank-you pages, 
which were used to thank a trainer and/or 
congratulate a rider.  We think now that 
this has been started, we should see a lot 
more interest and involvement in 2013.  
You can see the new program and awards 
insert in full color on our web site 
www.nodarider.org and on the NODA 
Facebook page! 
 
There is a learning curve with this much 
change, but we are eager to continue this 
new appearance to the banquet.  We are 
excited, and we are tired.  One of the 
major things we learned with these 
changes is that we need more people to 
work on the Awards and Banquet 
Committees.  QUALIFY FOR ANNUAL 
AWARDS BY BEING ACTIVE ON A 
COMMITTEE.  For those of you who show 
and can't come out to volunteer at a show 
this is a terrific option.  Consider it! 
 
This annual year-end celebration is a way 
of saying  thank you and enjoying our 
accomplishments and memories with 
family and friends. Whether you apply for 

Dee Liebenthal and Rens 

Greetings from the President 
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2012 Committees 
Awards Committee 
Chair: 
Janeen Langowski-Grava:  440-666-6182 
 yearend-awards@nodarider.org 
 
Year-End Banquet 
Chair:  
Carol Cassano: 216-272-185   
             banquet@nodarider.org 
 
Communications 
Correspondence Secretary: 
Rosemary Rufo:  330-527-7836 
 correspondence@nodarider.org 
 
Newsletter Editors: 
Elizabeth Bross:  814-881-2786 
 Elizabeth-editor@nodarider.org 
 Layout/Content 
  & 
Mosie Welch:  330-618-5838 
 Mosie-editor@nodarider.org 
 Advertising /Content 
 
Webmaster and Facebook: 
Linda Cooley: 440-564-8118 
 webmaster@nodarider.org 
 
Competitions Committee 
**Recognized Show** 
Chair: 
Niki Sackman: 
 Rs-chair@nodarider.org 
 
Manager: 
Robyn Ambrose:  440-858-2164 
 rs-manager@nodarider.org 
 
Show Secretary: 
Mary Lou Gallagher:  216-251-7469 
 rs-secretary@nodarider.org 
 
Volunteer Coordinator: 
Karen Eisenhauer:  330-220-4705  
 rs-vol-coord@nodarider.org 
 
Sponsors/Advertising: 
Mosie Welch (interim):  330-618-5838 
 sponsors@nodarider.org  
  
External Relations 
Lisa Gorretta:  440-543-8682 
 ext-relations@nodarider.org 

2012 Committees 
Historical Committee 
Lora Szloh: 440-845-3974 
 historian@nodarider.org 
 
**Schooling Show** 
Chair: 
Chris Goodall: 440-729-2984 
 schoolingshow@nodarider.org  
 
Co-Chair:   
Krista Warnick: 440-413-2213 
  ss-chair@nodarider.org   
 
Show Secretary: 
Taya Workum-Byers: 440-478-8658 
 ss-secretary@nodarider.org 
 
Volunteer Coordinator: 
Gail Patton: 440-442-5256 
 
Educational Programs 
Co-chairs: 
Marcia Doyle: 330-562-8456  
 Marcia-Edu@nodarider.org  

& 
Berni Moauro:  330-467-0619   
 Berni-Edu@nodarider.org  
 
Membership and Handbook  
Chair:   
Fran Cverna: 440-834-1774 
 membership@nodarider.org 
 
Junior & Young Rider Liaison: 
Cassandra Hummert-Johnson   
 216-926-8789           
 jr-yr@nodarider.org 
 
Member Liaison: 
Kathy Kirchner: 330-995-6010 
 memberRep@nodarider.org 
   
Professional Liaison: 
Mary Dana Prescott: 440-256-8858 
 
NODA’s Board welcomes all comments 
and opinions regarding NODA activities, 
shows and policies.  Please contact 
member liaison Kathy Kirchner. 
 
Monthly board meetings are held the 
second Monday of each month  from 7 to 
9 pm at Panera Bread, 6130 Kruse Drive in 
Solon.  Members are welcome to attend.  
See monthly calendar for details as on 
occasion the location of the meeting may 
change. 

Silver Sponsors 
 

Big Dee’s 
 

Shade Tree Farm, Betsy Rebar Sell 
 
 
 

Newsletter Advertisers 
 

Bridlewood Dressage Farm 
 

Buckeye Nutrition 
 

Cross Winds Farm 
 

Canter Ohio 
 

Equestrian Pursuits 
 

Horse Therapy 
 

North Crest  
Equestrian Center 

 
Rivendel Farm 

 
Saddles 101 

 
Schneiders 

 
The Dressage Foundation 

 
The Paddock Saddlery 

 
The Visiting Vet 

 
Transitions Dressage 

 
Topline Stables 

 
United States 

Dressage Federation 
 

Valley Riding, Inc. 
 

Woodwind Farm 
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awards or not, we want you to come and join in the 
celebration next year.  Don't stay away because you are 
not competing or because you didn't apply for awards.  If 
you didn't make it to the 2012 celebration, you missed 
much fun and lots of really good food. 
 
A few of things to remember for the coming year about  
competition and awards for 2013: 

You must be a member of NODA when you earn 
score(s) that you might want to use for 2013 
awards. 

You must earn 4 NODA bucks for each horse and rider 
combination in the current competition year.  
You cannot use NODA bucks from a previous 
competition year for awards.  However, NODA 
bucks do not expire for anything else NODA, such 
as your membership or entry fees. 

When in doubt about anything in NODA, contact 
someone.  Don't wait until it is too late.  Contact 
your Member Liaison, Kathy Kirchner, at 
memberrep@nodarider.org or anyone on the 
board.  If they can't answer your question, they 
will find the answer and get back to you. 

Schedule your volunteer time early.  If you wait until 
the last opportunity there's no guarantee others 
haven't done the same, and you may be shut out 
of that final opportunity to earn your NODA bucks. 

Professionals, encourage your students to volunteer 
and to support NODA events.  We will not exist if 
we don't have participation from everyone:  
Professionals, AAs and JR/YRs.  WE NEED 
EVERYONE. 

 
I know, I know, you say you are way too busy to give 
NODA four hours.  You show and can't volunteer.  You are 
a professional and don't have time with lessons and 
training.  We understand all that.  We want you to know 
that there are ways to earn NODA Bucks (volunteer) and 
be eligible for NODA awards  that will not interfere with 
showing, teaching  or coaching students at a show.   
Become an active member of a NODA committee and your 
volunteer work with that committee makes you eligible to 
apply for year-end awards. 
 

Volunteer to be a member of the Education 
Committee and help us with the USDF Instructor 
Certification workshops.   We would love to have 
representation on this committee from all three 
categories of membership, AA, Jr/YR as well as our 
Professionals. 

Volunteer to help us revamp our volunteer program.   
We still need someone to work on Sponsorships/

Advertising for the Recognized Show 

Volunteer to help plan and execute next year's 
Banquet. Yes, we're tired, but we had fun. 

We also will need some extra help with Awards for 
next year.   

Maybe you are an amateur photographer and can 
volunteer to take pictures at some NODA events 
for the website and newsletter. 

You have a first-person equestrian-related experience 
that you can share with the membership by 
writing an article for the Newsletter. You say you 
can't write? We can help you with this. 

 
There are other creative ways that you can volunteer and/
or earn your NODA Bucks and at the same time support 
your organization so that we can continue to grow and 
offer what you joined NODA for. 
  
Thanksgiving has come and gone for 2012.  We will all try 
and keep the feeling of this holiday in our hearts and 
minds for the months to come.  We will also keep the 
memories of the fabulous warm and sunny weather that 
we all enjoyed over Thanksgiving this year.  Remember it 
when you are dressing for the barn and the wind chill 
factor makes it feel like 10 degrees outside.  Bask in the 
memory and know that the warm days will be back again 
soon. 
 
As a holiday gift to our hard-working and exhausted Board,  
we have voted to cancel the December monthly Board 
meeting, but will be back at it on January 14th at Panera 
in Solon at 7 PM. 
 
Also watch for your hard copy of the NODA News 
beginning with the January 
issue.  Our decision to 
return to the US Mail will be 
a test for 2013.  We will 
survey the membership 
after about six months for 
feedback.  The online 
versions will still be available 
and probably a little earlier 
than your hard copy.  We 
will probably have to play 
some with the dates to get 
your hard copy to you as 
quickly as possible.   
 
Happy Holidays to all NODA 
members, families and 
friends, 
 
Dee Liebenthal, President 
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2012 Membership Report: Who Are the NODA members? 
Article and Graphics by Fran Cverna 

TTT 
he Northern Ohio Dressage Association (NODA) 
ended the 2012 membership year, which ran 
from December 1, 2011 to November 30, 2012, 

with 307 members. This report gives you some statistics 
and trivia about our membership, where we live and who 
we are, as well as the benefits of NODA membership. 
 
Who are We? 
91.5% of NODA members have zip codes that start with 44 
(northern Ohio) although some of us winter in Florida. The 
map to the right helps place NODA’s members in relation 
to one another in northeast Ohio. The other 8.5% of us live 
mostly in western Pennsylvania and New York, the 
Columbus area, and West Virginia. Our farthest away 
person, long time member Karen Zimmerman-Davidson 
who grew up with NODA, lives in Texas!  The pie chart 
below is a great visual which depicts Ohio membership 
distribution by county. 
 
Most of NODA’s membership are adult amateurs, but 
youth and professionals are also well represented. A pie 
chart on page 8 provides a comparison of youth, adult 
amateurs and professional members. 
 

 

Why NODA? 
 

NODA is a Group Member Organization (GMO) of the 
United States Dressage Federation (USDF).  Members of 
NODA enjoy all the benefits of both a GMO and USDF 
through one membership process. By joining a GMO 
(NODA), members automatically become a member of the 
only national organization devoted exclusively to dressage.   
 
Benefits Include:  

 e-TRAK, USDF’s online learning center for dressage and 
equine education  

 Eligibility to compete as rider and/or owner at USEF-
licensed/USDF-recognized shows  

 Eligibility for rider awards (Rider Performance Awards, 
Bronze, Silver and Gold Medal, Freestyle Gold, Silver 
and Bronze Bar, Master’s Challenge). Eligibility to 
compete for Adequan/USDF Pas de Deux year-end 
awards  

 Access to “members only” section of the USDF website  

 E-newsletters sent by USDF, which help us stay in touch 
with what is happening at USDF  

 A USDF Group Member card, which can be used at 
USDF competitions and an online membership card 
available for printing, at any time, free of charge  

 Discounted rates at USDF educational events, discounts 
at the USDF store, and discount on memberships and 
subscriptions with USDF’s educational partners  

The map above provides a geographic look at NODA 
membership numbers by zip code  in northeast Ohio.   
Mapping courtesy of BatchGeo LLC and Google Maps 

This pie chart depicts NODA membership on a county by coun-
ty basis in the state of Ohio only and does not include out of 
state memberships. 
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 Eligibility to earn USDF University Program credit  

 Representation at the USDF Board of Governors 
through your GMO delegate  and eligibility to receive a 
Ruth Arvanette Memorial Fund grant, which funds 
USDF convention attendance  

 Eligibility for the Regional GMO Volunteer of the Year 
Award  

 GMO youth members (21 and under) are eligible for the 
USDF Youth Volunteer of the Year Award, USDF Shining 
Star Awards, and USDF Arts and Creativity Contest  

 Eligibility for the “L” Education Program Grants funded 
by The Dressage Foundation are available to USDF 
Group Members  

 
NODA-specific member benefits include: 

 Discounted show entry fees for NODA Schooling Shows 

 Annual Schooling Show Series Championship for 
Members 

 Numerous Year-End Awards & Scholarships 

 Education Grants are available to Professional 
Members 

 Free or Discounted Fees to attend NODA-sponsored/
supported Education Events 

 Free Classified Ads in Newsletter and on website 

 Annual Membership Directory and  Handbook with a 
Professional Directory 

 Meet other horse enthusiasts; attend Member Open 
Meetings with Potluck Dinners and Educational 
Presentations 

 Volunteer Opportunities = NODA Bucks  which can be 
used to pay for any NODA Sponsored events. 

It is time renew for 2013! The membership year is 
December 1 through November 30. Renew now to get a 
full year’s worth of benefits. If you wait until the show 
season starts, you will miss receiving the NODA 
Newsletter, USDF Connection magazine, and NODA e-News 
E-mails with the latest updates and news. Dressage is a 
year-round passion and sport! Whether you show or not, 
the publications and education opportunities you receive 
from your NODA membership offer new ways to think 
about riding, and keeps you up to date with people and 
horse news. 
 
The MEMBERSHIP page of the NODA website 
(www.nodarider.org) is your “one-stop shop” for a 
comprehensive overview of NODA membership. Did you 
know there is a complete MEMBERSHIP ROSTER of current 
members on the website? The 2013 Roster will be posted 
as membership applications are received. If you do not see 
your friends listed, please let them know that it is time to 
sign up for NODA! And what about those new people at 
your stable, and friends new to dressage? Encourage them 
to join the fun! We are lucky to have a great group of 
people and resources. 
 

NODA members include youth, adult amateurs and professionals 
that ride and compete at regional, national and international 
levels, as well as in NODA’s popular Schooling Show Series. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fran Cverna, NODA’s Membership Chair, is  pictured 
above with KnightHawke owned by NODA’s website and 
facebook manager, Linda Cooley.  Fran handles all new 
and renewal memberships, provides monthly 
demographic data to the NODA board, and edits the 
Member Handbook available both in print and on the 
NODA website.  In 2012, Fran designed and mailed out 
NODA membership cards with the USDF Group 
Membership Number specific to NODA members, which 
provides access to the USDF website and other benefits.  
Look for Fran as she actively volunteers in a variety of 
other capacities throughout the year.  Fran is looking 
forward to receiving your 2013 membership in the mail! 

http://www.nodarider.org
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SAVE THE DATE! 
Saturday, February 23rd 

CANTER Ohio’s Fundraiser 
“A Night At The Races” 

Location:  Sun Valley Party Center, 10000 Edwards Rd., Chagrin Falls, OH 44023 

Cost:  $35/person (includes dinner buffet of beef, chicken, pasta, vegetable, potato, salad, roll, dessert 
and open bar).  Tickets are pre-sale only. 

CANTER Ohio is an all-volunteer, Non-Profit, 501(c)(3) organization which helps to find non-race homes for retiring 
Thoroughbred racehorses.  CANTER provides daily care for the horses in their program and begins their retraining 
for careers off the track.   
 
We hope you will join CANTER for a fun evening!  Entertainment is provided by STAR DJ.  We will have sideboards, 
a Chinese raffle, and more chances to win!  All proceeds go directly towards the care of horses in our program.  We 
are also looking for donations of new items for our Chinese raffle baskets and advertisers for our Night At The Rac-
es program.   
 
Be sure to look for our ad in the January NODA Newsletter for more details.  For more information, or to purchase 
tickets, please contact Kathy Yerkic at (216) 849-9555 or email at kathy@canterusa.org.  Information is also posted 
on the CANTER website at www.canterusa.org/ohio. 

mailto:kathy@canterusa.org
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Right:  Smiling NODA members gather in 
the lobby of Fieldstone Farm in Chagrin 
Falls to begin a tour of the facility as part 
of NODA’s annual open meeting and 
potluck supper.  NODA’s annual open 
meeting is an opportunity to take care of 
required business, attend an educational 
presentation, and enjoy socializing with 
fellow members.  

Left:  Fieldstone Farm’s Volunteer and Community 
Outreach Director Melissa Hauserman leads a tour 
of the facilities for NODA members.  Here Melissa 
is explaining how the feel of a helmet can be an 
obstacle for many of the riders, as they find it too 
confining.  Founded in 1978 to improve the lives of 
those with special needs, Fieldstone Farm helps 
nearly 800 students of all ages to achieve each 
year.   

Right:  Melissa is pointing to the Simulator Horse 
and outlining how staff and volunteers use it so 
students can practice sitting on a horse, learn the 
feel of how a horse moves, learn and practice  
safety tips, and have the opportunity to feel real 
horse hair before sitting on an actual horse.  

NODA Annual Open Meeting 
November 11, 2012 

Fieldstone Farm Therapeutic Riding Center 
Photos by Kara Maruszak 
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Grants Available for NODA MEMBER  
Equine Professionals 

 
A fund to support professionals, trainers and instructors 
with continuing education. 
 

50% Cost of Event Reimbursable (Up to $200 
maximum) 

APPLY in writing to:   NODA Board   
c/o Mary Dana Prescott 

Cloverfield Farm 
9445 Metcalf Rd 

Willoughby, OH  44094 
 
Include:  why you should receive a grant, what function 
you plan to attend, and where it is to be held.  State 
how you will share the content with NODA members 
(lecture, clinic, or article).  
Questions? Call Mary Dana at 440-256-8858 
 
Membership Requirements:  You must be a 
“professional” horseperson as defined by the current 
USEF rule book . You must be a member in good 
standing with NODA. 

NODA NEWS 
A Great Place to 

Advertise 
Your Service or Business 

to Equestrians in  
Northeast Ohio 

 

Ads run in the NODA NEWS  

and on  
NODA’s Website. 

 
Submit your ads in jpg format by e-mail. 

 
To place an ad,  

contact:  
Mosie Welch at  

mosie-editor@nodarider.org  

http://www.northcrestequestrian.com
http://www.northcrestequestrian.com/
mailto:northcrest44@aol.com
http://www.northcrestequestrian.com/
http://www.transitionsdressage.com/
http://www.equestrianpursuits.com/
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B 
enign neglect is one of many terms that people 
use to describe the decision to turn a horse out for 
a period of time in the hopes that the end result is 

soundness.  Usually this decision is made only after 
exhaustive attempts have been made to return the horse 
to soundness. Often some combination of the following 
has been done to unsuccessfully rehab a horse: stall rest, 
surgery of some type, joint injections, shockwave, PRP or 
IRAP, Tilden, chiropractic care, therapeutic shoeing, use of 
a treadmill or aqua treadmill, very controlled under saddle 
work, every supplement under the sun, or any other of a 
number of things.  Eventually you run out of things to try, 
or maybe run out of hope, or are just plain tired of racking 
up large vet bills to continually be frustrated.   
 
Most vets recommend a year of turnout if all else has 
failed.  Some vets feel that certain aspects of the horse's 
program need to be maintained during this time, usually 
the specific shoeing protocol, and other vets 
don't.  However for all of them the 12 month mark seems 
to be the magic time frame.   

We typically  first meet our clients when they retire a 
horse with us.  They get to know us through this process 
and realize that we really do provide actual care and the 
horses are not just running free with no human interaction 
on the back 40 somewhere.  Later,  if they have another 
horse that has been through a thorough yet unsuccessful 
rehab they will ask us if the horse can come live with us for 
a year of "Doctor Green."  As space allows we are happy to 
do this for our clients so at any given time we typically 
have a few horses living with us whose owners are hoping 
for a sound, rideable horse after a year or so. 
 
Since the vet(s) involved almost always tell their clients 
that the 12 month mark is the magic time frame this tends 
to give the owner involved a skewed idea of what is going 
to happen during this time frame. In their minds, they 
expect to see a gradual, linear improvement in soundness 
every couple of months. I've rarely seen it happen this 
way.  Usually what happens is the horse spends the first 
six months falling apart and regressing to some degree 
(sometimes a lot, sometimes a little) in 

 

What to Expect From a “Year of Doctor Green”What to Expect From a “Year of Doctor Green”  
by Melissa Webb owner of Paradigm Farms, a retirement farm in Tennessee 
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soundness.  They've typically gone from stall rest to 
turnout which means their bodies have to adapt to 
continual low impact movement, they are not being 
propped up with joint injections, chiropractic care, 
massages, and anti-inflammatories, and the whole 
program is just plain different.  The horse's exercise and 
movement can no longer be carefully controlled anymore 
as they go about the business of being a horse in the 
pasture.  So we typically watch the horse go backwards a 
bit during the first few months.   
 
After they finish what I call the falling apart phase then 
they start putting themselves back together.  However the 
putting together phase does not happen in a linear fashion 
either.  They will look a lot better, then seem to regress, 
then look a lot better, then maybe plateau for 
awhile.  Once this phase is over you hope their final 
plateau is because they have come sound.   
 
No matter how many times I tell people that you shouldn't 
even bother to evaluate the horse in the hopes of 
soundness until the 12 month mark no one ever listens.  I 
completely understand why, because at this point they 
have a lot of time, money and emotional energy wrapped 
up in the whole process.  At the six month mark they are 
desperate to see how things are going because at this 
point their hope is that things should be looking at least 
50% better.  In my experience the horse is just wrapping 
up the falling apart phase but despite being warned of this 
the owner is understandably freaked out to see the horse 
looking worse instead of better. 
 
Given that all of the horses we have watched go through 
this turnout experience (benign neglect) have already been 
unsuccessfully treated for a long period of time by world 
class vets and farriers using the most current treatments 
available, the odds are certainly not high from the start 
that the process will be successful.  When it does work, it is 
fantastic for all involved, especially since the owner was 
probably quite disheartened when, despite our 
recommendation not to, they just had to evaluate the 
horse at the six month mark (again we understand why 
they feel the need to evaluate).   
 
In our experience if the horse has not come sound by  18 
months,  then it probably is not going to happen at all.  My 
number one recommendation if you find yourself going 
the "just be a horse route" as a last ditch effort is don't 
torture yourself by constantly checking their 
soundness.  Decide what time frame you are comfortable 
giving the horse (and we do think a year is usually the 
minimum and 18-24 months the maximum) and then let 
things be.  The odds are good that if the horse does come 

sound the path it takes to get there will be curvy and 
random, not tidy and linear.   

This article is 
reprinted with 
permission from the 
Paradigm Farms blog 
of Sunday 
September 23, 2012.  
  
Jason and Melisa 
Webb own and manage Paradigm Farms, a retirement 
farm in Lynnville, Tennessee that provides specialized 
Equine Lifecare for the retired horse.  As explained in the 
article, the farm will accept horses for a rehabilitation 
period if space permits.  With horses from across North 
America including California, Canada, New York, Illinois, 
Pennsylvania, Connecticut, Kentucky, North Carolina, 
Tennessee, Florida, Alabama, Georgia, Louisiana, 
Washington, Virginia and Massachusetts, Paradigm Farms 
has transitioned many show horses to retirement living.  
Their farm offers a temperate climate, carefully 
monitored pastures with grazing almost year round, both 
stall and pasture board, and the opportunity for horses to 
develop bonds with other horses in small groups as 
nature intended.  
 
A good number of well loved, retired competition horses 
from northeast Ohio now reside at Paradigm Farms.  The 
horses do not leave behind all their creature comforts as 
the farm blankets and grooms all the horses in addition to 
feeding 2 times each day. They also send regular picture 
and video updates to the owners so they can see their 
horse routinely and have regular glimpses into their daily 
retirement life. Paradigm Farms has an excellent website 
and a blog in which they provide updates and insight into 
the lives of the retired horses and those who manage 
their care.  I (Mosie Welch) follow their blog spot 
regularly and  come away with useful information, as well 
as a good feeling because I’m keeping up with some of 
my equine buddies who are enjoying green pastures! 
 
To visit Paradigm Farms’ blog and meet their residents, 
you can go to  

http://paradigmfarms.blogspot.com/  
 

To learn more about Paradigm Farm and their philosophy 
visit their website home page at:  

www.retiredhorses.com/ 

http://paradigmfarms.blogspot.com/
http://www.retiredhorses.com/
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NODA Volunteer Opportunities NODA Volunteer Opportunities   

Ongoing Opportunities 
 
 

Instructor Certification Workshop  
Planning Committee 

NODA is forming a committee to plan and implement a 
USDF Instructor Certification Program and is seeking 
interested members; USDF Professionals and adult 

amateurs to assist.  If interested please contact Marcia 
Doyle at Marcia-Edu@nodarider.org or 

330-562-8456 
 
 

New Committee for 2013 
We are looking for a couple of people to help on a 

committee to re-work our volunteer guidelines, tracking 
and rewards. 

President@nodarider.org  
 
 

Schooling Show Committee Seeks  
Hospitality Member 

This person will handle hospitality  
for the Schooling Show Series  

with the primary responsibility for lunch and drink 
arrangements for judges and volunteers. 

Email,  schoolingshow@nodarider.org 

 

Benefits of Active Committee Membership 
By virtue of the work required,  

an active committee member automatically qualifies  
for year-end awards.   

No additional NODA bucks are necessary  for NODA 
volunteers who are active on a committee.    

 

IT’S NEVER TO EARLY  

TO BEGIN THINKINGTHINKING ABOUT HOW  

YOU WILL VOLUNTEER IN 2013! 
 

For More Information including  

Volunteer Job Descriptions, NODA Buck information, 
and FAQ’s go to the VOLUNTEER page on the NODA 

website or in the NODA Handbook. 

 
NODA exists because of member support. 

 
Thank you for the contribution  

of your  time and talents. 

mailto:Marcia-Edu@nodarider.org?subject=Instructor%20Cert%20Workshop
mailto:President@nodarider.org
mailto:schoolingshow@nodarider.org
http://www.nodarider.org/
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USDF & USEF NewsUSDF & USEF News  
USDF Congratulates 2012 GMO Award Winners 

 
The United States Dressage Federation (USDF) is pleased 
to congratulate all of the winners of the 2012 GMO 
Awards, which will be presented during the Board of 
Governor's General Assembly at the 2012 Adequan/USDF 
Annual Convention, presented by SmartPak, in New 
Orleans, LA.  These awards are given annually to recognize 
outstanding achievement within USDF's GMO 
community.  Recognition is given in the following 
categories: GMO amateur photograph, website user 
experience, and newsletter first-person experience and 
general interest articles.  USDF also recognizes outstanding 
volunteers at the regional level along with the recipient of 
the Ruth Arvanette Memorial Fund grant.  This year's 
winners are: 

GMO Photography Awards:  Best Amateur Photograph  

GMOs with less than 75 members:   First Place: Columbia 
Dressage & Combined Training Association, Direct Rein, 
December 2011: Christmas Party Information, 
Photographer: Georgette Harrison 
  
GMOs with 75 to 174 members: First Place: Tennessee 
Valley Dressage & Combined Training Association, TVDCTA 
Bits, March 2012: At Home with Horsewomen of the Bush 
Family, Photographer: Sara Groves 
  
GMOs with 175 to 499 members:  First Place: Southern 
Eventing & Dressage Association, Off Course, March/April 
2012: Smile…You're on Camera, Photographer: Nicole 
Landreneau 

GMOs with 500 or more members: No nominations 
 
GMO Newsletter Awards: First Person Experience Article: 

GMOs with less than 75 members: First Place: Lehigh 
Valley Dressage Association, Lehigh Valley Dressage 
Association Newsletter, April 2012: A Day with Hilary 
Clayton, Gait Mechanics Goddess by Stacey Kimmel-Smith 
Honorable Mention: Northeast Florida Dressage 
Association, NFDA Newsletter, June/July 2012: Free Horse? 
by Julie Quintrall 
 
GMOs with 75 to 174 members: First Place: Tennessee 
Valley Dressage & Combined Training Association, TVDCTA 
Bits, July 2012: Sportallero (Sport) by Linda Wilson 
Honorable Mention: NEW Dressage Association, Inc., 

Forward, August 2012: My First Experience with Western 
Dressage by Jenny Schmitt 
 
**GMOs with 175 to 499 members: First Place: Northern 
Ohio Dressage Association, NODA News, July 2012: Niki 
Sackman, the USDF Region 2, 2011 Gifted Grant Recipient 
Shares Insights Gained through Intensive Training by Niki 
Sackman 
Honorable Mention: Houston Dressage Society, Collective 
Remarks, July 2012: Festival of Champions 2012 USEF 
National Dressage Championships by Anna Campbell 
  
GMOs with 500 or more members: First Place: Rocky 
Mountain Dressage Society, The Centaur, November 2011: 
Put Her on a Horse by Debbie Edmonson 
Honorable Mention: Georgia Dressage & Combined 
Training Association, Collected Remarks, May 2012: Winter 
with Cesar Parra by Julie Shannon 
 
GMO Newsletter Awards, General Interest/Informational 
Article:  
GMOs with less than 75 members: First Place: Lehigh 
Valley Dressage Association, Lehigh Valley Dressage 
Association Newsletter, March 2012: Excerpts from "The 
Heritage Course for Classical Riding Concepts with Charles 
de Kunffy" by Gail Carpency 
Honorable Mention: Northeast Florida Dressage 
Association, NFDA Newsletter, March 2012: Horses in Your 
Blood (Kate's Corner) by Kate Johnson 
 
GMOs with 75 to 174 members: First Place: NEW Dressage 
Association, Inc., Forward, September 2011: The Road to 
Pas de Deux by Paula Roberts 
Honorable Mention: Tennessee Valley Dressage & 
Combined Training Association, TVDCTA Bits, August 2012: 
Debbie Hill Dressage by Lisa Conroy 
 
**GMOs with 175 to 499 members: First Place: Midwest 
Dressage Association, MDA News and Views, July/August 
2012: Ann Arbor Rider, Dr. Dale Dedrick will Ride for the US 
on the 2012 London Paralympic Team by Jan Macafee 
Honorable Mention: Northern Ohio Dressage Association, 
NODA News, April 2012: Saddle Fit – How Does a Rider 
Know? by Heather Soones-Booher 
 
GMOs with 500 or more members: First Place: Rocky 
Mountain Dressage Society, The Centaur, June 2012: 
Conifer Fire Evacuation by Linda Gaber 
Honorable Mention: Georgia Dressage & Combined 
Training Association, Collected Remarks, May 2012: GDCTA 
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 Dudzu Clinic w/Strength Trainer, Anna Anton: Groundwork 
Exercises for the Rider by Anna Anton 
 
GMO Website Awards, Best User Experience: 

GMOs with less than 75 members: First Place: Lehigh 
Valley Dressage Association (www.lvda.org) 
Honorable Mention: Long Island Dressage & Combined 
Training Association (www.lidcta.com) 
 
GMOs with 75 to 174 members: First Place: NEW Dressage 
Association, Inc. (www.newdressage.org) 
Honorable Mention: Oley Valley Combined Training 
Association (www.ovcta.org) 
GMOs with 175 to 499 members: First Place: Equestrians' 
Institute (www.einw.org) 
Honorable Mention: Southern Eventing & Dressage 
Association (www.sedariders.org) 
 
GMOs with 500 or more members: First Place: Georgia 
Dressage & Combined Training Association (gdcta.org)  
Honorable Mention (Tie): Potomac Valley Dressage 
Association (www.pvda.org) and Rocky Mountain Dressage 
Society (www.rmds.org) 
 
Regional GMO Volunteers of the Year: 
 
Region 1: Michele Wellman (Union Bridge, MD – Potomac 
Valley Dressage Association) 
 
Region 3:  May Lou Freil (Woodstock, GA – Georgia 
Dressage & Combined Training Association) 
 
Region 6: Sharon Knowlton (Tigard, OR - Oregon Dressage 
Society) 
 
Region 7: Paula K. Langan (Carmel Valley, CA – California 
Dressage Society) 
 
Region 9:  Karen Peacock (Helotes, TX – Houston Dressage 
Society) 
 
Ruth Arvanette Memorial Fund Grant 
 
Linda A. Priddy (Billings, MT – Big Sky Equestrian 
Association) 
 
For more information on GMOs in your area or GMO 
award programs, please visit the USDF website at 
www.usdf.org, or contact the USDF GMO Committee 
liaison at gmoliaison@usdf.org. 
 
 

The 2012 NODA Year-End Banquet  
was a huge success!   

 
Look for a recap in 2013’s  
first issue of NODA News. 

Delivered to your mailbox, not your inbox! 

 

 

http://www.lvda.org
http://www.lidcta.com
http://www.newdressage.org
http://www.ovcta.org
http://www.einw.org
http://www.sedariders.org
http://www.gdcta.org
http://www.pvda.org
http://www.rmds.org
http://www.usdf.org
mailto:gmoliaison@usdf.org
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With a heavy heart, Patti Valencic said 

goodbye to her wonderful horse and friend, 

Carson, on Saturday, November 17th.  He 

had been battling what appeared to be a 

very rare immune disorder which destroyed 

his blood cells. 

This handsome 16 

year old Appendix 

Quarter Horse 

took home the 

First Level 

Schooling Show 

Championship in 

2010 and 

competed 

successfully at  

Second Level.  At his peak, he gave Patti the 

most comfortable and enjoyable rides she 

could ask for.  A former event horse, Carson 

never refused a jump for Patti or her 

daughter.  He even enjoyed his sessions of 

team penning and 

nuisance training.  

By far, trail riding 

was his favorite 

activity, along 

with giving rides 

around the ring to 

Patti’s young 

grandchildren.  He 

will be sadly 

missed, but never 

forgotten. 

A Tribute to CarsonA Tribute to Carson  

Matt and Patti Valencic with Carson.  Photo by Jen Nagy 
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NODA Board Meeting Minutes NODA Board Meeting Minutes ——  October  8, 2012October  8, 2012  

In Attendance: Carol Cassano, Linda Cooley, Fran Cverna, 
Marcia Doyle, Mary Lou Gallagher , Chris Goodall and 
Virginia, Lisa Gorretta, Kathy Kirchner, Dale Lappert, Dee 
Liebenthal, Gail Patton, Mary Dana Prescott,  Niki 
Sackman, Patti Valencic. 
 
Minutes:  September minutes amended and approved. 
 
Newsletter:  Dee for Mosie Welch and Elizabeth Bross 

 Dee led discussion on various options for keeping 
cost of newsletter down and revisited decision to 
increase dues. Board voted to leave dues the same 
and mail hard copies of newsletter to everyone. The 
vote was unanimous. 

 
Membership & Handbook:  Fran Cverna 

 Current membership count:  307 (309 at end of last 
year).  

 Fran presented draft of 2013 Membership forms for 
board consideration.  Nov. 1 is target mail date. 

 
Website:  Linda Cooley 

 Linda reviewed recent broadcasts, Facebook and 
website additions, including calendar for November/
December Chagrin Valley Farm  schooling shows. 

 
Education:  Marcia Doyle 

 LEC suggested that first Certification Programs be 
held April/May.  Third weekend in April looks best. 

 Marcia will contact Professionals. 
   

Schooling Shows:  Chris Goodall 

 Chris discussed details of October 13 Schooling Show 
and October 14  Championship at Chagrin Valley 
Farm. 

 Meeting for Schooling Show committee will be on 
October 29th at Dee’s house. 

 Board discussed the dire need for more volunteers 
at shows. 

 
Banquet:  Carol Cassano 

 November 17th.  On target. Many new things, 
including  basket competition and centerpiece cake 
decorating contest. 

 Members can place an ad in the program and 
congratulate someone. May be a child or friend. 
May add photos. $20 full page, $10 half page. 

 Dee has sheets for silent auction/raffle.   Solicited 
major tack shops. If anyone else would like to take 

one, they are welcome.  Cash or cash value/
donations will be accepted.  Ad in program and 
Schooling Show prize list in effort to expand where 
we are advertising. 

 Charity for the event is Geauga County dog shelter.  
Attendees encouraged to bring cash and non-cash 
donations. One half of 50-50 raffle will go to them. 
and other half to winner of drawing. 

 
Awards Committee:  Marcia Doyle for Janeen Langowski-
Grava 

 Marcia reports 15 rotating prizes. Will contact last 
year’s winners to return them. 

 
New Business 

 Board voted to Vote to increase cost of USDF 
Convention basket to $150.  Kathy and Marcia 
offered to assemble it.  “Holidays in Ohio” will be the 
theme. 

 Open Meeting:  Sunday, November 11. Venue and 
program to be decided. 

 
Next Meeting will be Monday, November 12, 2012 
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HORSES For Sale or Lease  
 
For Half Lease: 4 year old 
Connemara Pony in the Chardon 
area.  Schooling training 
level.  Needs intermediate or 
experienced rider.  Please contact 
Colleen for more details at 440-
477-3903 or 
crwe@windstream.net  (01/13) 
 
FOR SALE:  TWO Oldenburg 
geldings, both premium foals at 
Old N/A inspection.  2005 Sandro 
Hit son:  15.3 hh, bay, has basic 
dressage training and started over 
fences.  Excellent eventing or 
jumper prospect.  2007 Bravo 
(Bugatti Hilltop) son:  17 hh, 
chestnut, dressage prospect.  Not 
yet started under saddle.  Asking 
$15,000 each (negotiable).   
Contact Karen Deitrick:  
 tpfkarend@hotmail.com.  (01/13) 
 
 
 
 

For lease:  Schoolmaster; learn or 
enjoy piaffe and passage with 
a  lease or individual lesson on a 
schoolmaster with top US rider/
coach.   Monthly lease $750 OR 
$50 per ride.   Each individual ride 
must be with instructor.  We'd 
LOVE to have you so don't 
hesitate to call Caroline at 
Chadwick Farm in Garrettsville, 
OH.  216 496-7842! (MD12/12) 
 
For Lease, FEI Horse, Excellent for 
JR, YR or Adult Amateurs seeking 
their Bronze or Silver medals, 
competed successfully Devon and 
Europe  CDI’s.  Proven 
competitor, super YR trainer 
available.   This horse will get you 
your medal without even 
trying.   $650 per month in house.  
Offered from Chadwick Farm in  
Garrettsville OH, contact Caroline 
216-496-7842 ($$12/12) 
 
 
Full or part lease:  5 y/old 
GELDING; dressage, hunter, 
jumper    Beautiful chestnut with 
golden mane & tail training  First 
level,  great horse for the right 
rider.  Very generous and athletic. 
Great jumping horse, 
scopey.   Lessons with trainer of 
your choice extra. Outside 
trainers welcome.  Available for 
price of board( $300/$600) and 
shoes.   Will consider lease to 
other farms if trainer is on 
board.  Contact:  Caroline 216-
496-7842 ($$12/12) 
 
 
For lease:  Beautiful Gelding, 
Training / First Level.  Super sweet 
and uncomplicated. Really fun to 
hack around and to take lessons. 
Safe and willing, great for all 
levels, especially fun for 
beginners! OFFERED FROM 
CHADWICK FARM, Garrettsville 
OH, contact:  Caroline 216-496-
7842 (CF12/12) 
 
 

For Sale:  2008 3/4 TB 1/4 
Percheron gelding for sale. Dark 
bay, 16.2 hands, uphill build. 
Shown at WEF in hunter/jumpers. 
Schooling training level with a 
lead change. Super attitude, calm 

under saddle and on the ground. 
Contact Clara for more 
information (440) 669-5714 or 
claraetzeldressage@yahoo.com. 
Video: http://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=0I2L0JKI7NQ&sns=em 
(12/12) 
 

APPAREL, TACK, & SERVICE  
 
Wintec Pro Dressage flocked 
saddle. $500 (negotiable).   

2 yrs old, size 18, 32 inch girth 
with Wintec Webbers and irons. 

Adjustable gullet along with the 
Wintec Easy Change Gullet 
System and saddle cover.  
Contact: Rosann Prudhoe – 440-
452-1551; trschooner@gmail.com 
(2/13) 
 
FOR SALE:  Two Saddles,  Passier 
16 ½ - 17” all purpose saddle and 
a 16 1/2” Close Contact jumping 
saddle, 20th century.  Both in 
good condition, asking $600/each.   
TRAILER:  Two horse bumper pull 
Jackson Eurostar walk through 
with front ramp.  Extra high at 
7’6”, extra wide & long stalls for 
larger horses.  Good condition.  
Asking $6000.   440-256-8858, 
leave a message. (01/13) 
 
Wanted experienced horse 
person 3 days per week to brush 
and tack up horses. Two horses 
per night. Waite Hill Village.  
Contact Pam Hara at: 
pamhara@msn.com 
615-948-4540  (02/13) 

STABLE LISTINGS 
 

Brecksville Stables, Inc.  
Cleveland MetroParks 
440-526-6767 
Stalls cleaned 6 days/wk,  3 feeds/day. 
T/O included.   
 
Bridlewood Dressage Farm 
Medina, Ohio 
Cheryl Slawter 
330-239-1997 
CBridlewood@aol.com 
Board from $300 (may be reduced for 
barn work), 2 indoor and 1 outdoor.  
Excellent care, friendly.   
 
Cloverfield Farm 
Mary Dana Prescott 
Kirtland, OH 
440-256-8858 
Boarding, training, lessons; dressage/
jumping. Travel for clinics/shows/your 
farm.   
 
Cross Winds Farm 
Bob Weston 
Chagrin Falls, OH 44023 
(440) 543-5698 
(440) 829-8165 
www.thecrosswindsfarm.com 
remington75@windstream.net 
Boarding, training, dressage and 
eventing . Stalls available  
 
Fair Weather Farm 
Dressage:  Kate Poulin    
386-624-3968 
katepoulin@yahoo.com 
Chagrin Falls, OH 
Heated barn/indoor, Grass /all season 
T/O, stalls cleaned 2X/day.  Two 
outdoors, trails, security.  
 
Grand Prix Farm 
Kelli Flanagan 
Valley City, OH44280 
330-483-9055 
www.grandprixfarm.com 
Boarding, lessons, schoolmasters 
available, indoor & outdoor arena, 
heated observation room   
 
Kirgis Farm 
Mantua, OH 
330-554-1716  
www.kirgisfarm.com 
Dressage/event barn, T/O, competent 
staff, large stalls, pastures, safe 
fencing, indoor.  
 
KKM Stables 
Karen Stephens  
Bellville, OH  
419-688-1331 KKMStables@aol.com 
www.KKMStables.com  
Full-Service quality dressage training  
thru the Levels. Improve balance, 
strength of horse & rider.   

ClassifiedsClassifieds  
Classified ADS 

 

NODA Member/2 months 
FREE          60 words or less  
$5.00          60- 80 words 
 

Non-member/ 2 months 
$5.00               60 words 
 

Photo: 
$5.00/month additional for 
photo  
 

Free ads will run for two 
months ONLY. 
Submit Ad & payment by 15th 
of the month. 
 

FREE Stable Listings as a 
member service  include 
contact info city &  three 
lines. Ads will be edited. 
 

Website posting included. 
 

Mail payment to: 
NODA Classified 
3244 Camden Rue 
Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 
 

Email ad to 
Mosie-editor@nodarider.org 

mailto:crwe@windstream.net
mailto:tpfkarend@hotmail.com
mailto:claraetzeldressage@yahoo.com
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0I2L0JKI7NQ&sns=em
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0I2L0JKI7NQ&sns=em
mailto:trschooner@gmail.com
mailto:pamhara@msn.com
mailto:CBridlewood@aol.com
http://www.thecrosswindsfarm.com
mailto:remington75@windstream.net
mailto:katepoulin@yahoo.com
http://www.grandprixfarm.com
http://www.kirgisfarm.com
mailto:KKMStables@aol.com
http://www.KKMStables.com
mailto:mosie-editor@nodarider.org
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Ledge Hollow Stable 
Jeanne & Terry Fashempour 
Lodi, OH 
330-239-2587  
www.Watchbearnewfoundlands.com
/page.15_html  
NE Medina County minutes from I-71, 
271, & 77.  Full care/co-op. Lessons, 
training, T/O, indoor.   
  
Meridian Farm 
Lauren Ball Tisdale 
Chagrin, OH 44022 
216-288-8834 
www.transitionsdressage.com 
Board with full or half training 
packages and sales.  Haul in lessons 
welcome. 
 
North Crest Equestrian Center 
Julie Taylor 
Avon Lake, OH 44012 
(440) 933-4654 
www.northcrestequestrian.com 
Dressage training & lessons, summer 
horse camps, birthday parties.   
 
Pleasant Valley Farm 
Kris Lanphear 
Willoughby Hills, OH 
440-942-9034 
References. Board, grass T/O, trails, 
lessons, care of special need horses. 
Natural training.   
 
 
 
 

Rivendel Farm 
Bonnie Gray  
Dale Lappert , R Dressage Judge  
Garrettsville, OH 
(330) 527-4683 evening 
(440) 813-4009 days  
Board, dressage/eventing. Small,  
experienced care, 7 day T/O . Indoor/
outdoor, trails, jumps.   
 
Rocky River Stables 
Cleveland Metro Parks 
Rocky River 
(216) 267-2525 
www.valleyriding.org 
Boarding, lessons, pony /horse camps, 
therapeutic riding, indoor & outdoor 
arena, trails. 
 
Rhythmic Ridge Ranch 
Debi Smith 
Lorrain County 
440-315-2660 
Full care, indoor and lighted outdoor, 
matted stalls and heated water 
buckets. 
 
Sendon Way Equestrian Center  
Nancy Lewis-Stanton  
Chardon, OH 44024  
440-286-2536  
www.sendonway.com  
Board, dressage training packages. 
Buy/sell assistance. Haul-in lessons. 
 
 
 
 

Shade Tree Farm 
Betsy Rebar-Sell 
Bath, OH 
330-351-1124 
brsell@aol.com Full care, indoor and 
outdoor arenas, trails, turnout, 
lessons, and training. 
 
Shadow Facs Farm 
814-796-6161 
www.shadowfacsfarm.com 
Dressage and combined training, 
instruction, and sales.   
 
Three Point Farm   
Karen Deitrick & Wendi Skelly 
North East, PA 
814-725-6844 
www.threepointfarm.com 
Boarding, dressage lessons& training, 
horse sales. 
 
Topline Stables at Walden 
Janeen Langowski-Grava 
Aurora, OH 44202 
330-995-0039 
440-666-6182 
www.topline-stables.com 
janeengrava@earthlink.net 
Boarding, lessons, clinics, sales, 
training, kids camp. Full care, indoor/
outdoor, grass pastures.  
 
Woodwind Farm 
Newbury, Ohio 
Chuck Kinney 
440-564-9399  440-773-3216  
www.woodwindfarmjumps.com 

Exceptional care, equine-friendly 
facility. Boarding, lay-ups, training and 
lessons. Indoor, turnout.  
 
Xhalt Equestrian Center 
Phyllis Setter 
Columbia Station, OH 
(216) 299-3096  
www.Xhalteqcenter.com  
Adult boarding /training. Lorain 
county close to I-480/Cuyahoga 

County. Indoor/outdoor, pasture.  

NODA Advertising 

Deadline:  10th of each month 
Ex:  Submissions received by the 10th of the month  
will publish in the NEXT month’s NODA NEWS. 
 

All Ads will be placed on the NODA website for the 
same period they are in the NODA NEWS. 
 

Layout in jpg format should be emailed 
to:  Mosie-editor@nodarider.org 

Advertising Rates 
          (width x  height)  1 month  6 month 
Full Page (7.5 x 10):  $75.00      $375.00  
Half Page (5 x 7.5):  $40.00      $200.00 
Quarter Page (3.75 x 5):  $20.00       $100.00 
Business Card (3.75 x 2):  $15.00       $75.00 
 

Please complete form & enclose payment in full. Make Check Payable to:  NODA 
 

Send to: NODA News 
 3244 Camden Rue 
 Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 

Please note payment for ads must be received by the newsletter deadline of the 10th  
for your ad to be placed in the next month’s issue.   

Date: ________________            
 
Month/year ad will run:  ___________________________Ad Size:  _______________________  Amount enclosed  $________USD 
 
Name:        Company:   _____________________ 
 
Address:               
 
City:        _________________ State:     Zip:   
 
Phone: (  )      Fax:    E-mail:   ________________  
 

YOU ARE THE NEWSYOU ARE THE NEWS  
 

 
Let us know what you  

and  
your horse are up to! 

 
Contact    

 
Elizabeth-

editor@nodarider.org  
 

or   
 

Mosie-
editor@nodarider.org 

http://www.Watchbearnewfoundlands.com/page.15_html
http://www.Watchbearnewfoundlands.com/page.15_html
http://www.transitionsdressage.com
http://www.northcrestequestrian.com
http://www.valleyriding.org
http://www.sendonway.com
mailto:brsell@aol.com?subject=NODA%20News%20Classified
http://www.shadowfacsfarm.com
http://www.threepointfarm.com
http://www.topline-stables.com
mailto:janeengrava@earthlink.net?subject=Top%20Line%20Stables
http://www.woodwindfarmjumps.com/
http://www.Xhalteqcenter.com
mailto:editor@nodarider.org
mailto:elizabeth-editor@nodarider.org?subject=NODA%20Newsletter
mailto:elizabeth-editor@nodarider.org?subject=NODA%20Newsletter
mailto:mosie-editor@nodarider.org?subject=NODA%20Newsletter
mailto:mosie-editor@nodarider.org?subject=NODA%20Newsletter
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Complete calendar  
listings with links 
available on the  
NODA Website  

www.nodarider.org  
 
12/5 – 8, 2012   ADEQUAN/
USDF CONVENTION, New 
Orleans, LA, www.usdf.org/
convention  
 
12/26-28, 2012 Holiday Horse 
Camp at Dream on Farm 
Equestrian Centre in Columbia 
Station. Find out more at: 
www.dreamonfarm.com  
Contact Janet at 440-236-3555 
or janet@dreamonfarm.com   
 
 

12/30  Chagrin Valley Farms 
Schooling Dressage Show     
Bainbridge, OH    Judge Jackie 
Smith "r"     PAC Approved 
Show information: 
www.chagrinvalleyfarms.com/
Dressage.html 
** NODA Members:  Scores 
eligible  

Starting 1/4/13 Gold Coast 
Dressage- Wellington Classic 
Dressage, Wellington, FL 
including 19 weeks of dressage 
with 8 CDI’s.  Schedule at  
www.wellingtonclassicdressag
e.com/2013/2013_Show_Seas
on_Dates.pdf 
 
2/3  Chagrin Valley Farms 
Schooling Dressage 
Show      Entry Form 
Bainbridge, OH    Judge Dale 
Lappert (R). PAC Approved 
Show information: 
www.chagrinvalleyfarms.com/
Dressage.html 
 ** NODA Members:  Scores 
eligible  
 

 
3/3  Chagrin Valley Farms 
Schooling Dressage Show       
Bainbridge, OH 
Show Information: 
www.chagrinvalleyfarms.com/
Dressage.html   
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NODA NEWS Submission Date Changes 
 

The  

NODA NEWS 
 

Deadline for CONTENT 
Articles, identified photographs, and news  

is 
changing to the  

10th day of the month 
prior to the issue the content will run in. 

Effective December, 2012 
 

Example:  Content due December 10 to run in the 
January issue.  Submissions run based on space and 

timeliness of content 

http://www.usdf.org/convention
http://www.usdf.org/convention
http://www.dreamonfarm.com
mailto:janet@dreamonfarm.com
https://chagrinvalleyfarms.com/Dressage.html
https://chagrinvalleyfarms.com/Dressage.html
http://www.wellingtonclassicdressage.com/2013/2013_Show_Season_Dates.pdf
http://www.wellingtonclassicdressage.com/2013/2013_Show_Season_Dates.pdf
http://www.wellingtonclassicdressage.com/2013/2013_Show_Season_Dates.pdf
http://www.nodarider.org/CalendarAttachments/2013CVFSpringEntryFm.pdf
https://chagrinvalleyfarms.com/Dressage.html
https://chagrinvalleyfarms.com/Dressage.html
https://chagrinvalleyfarms.com/Dressage.html
https://chagrinvalleyfarms.com/Dressage.html
http://www.thecrosswindsfarm.com/
mailto:cbridlewood@aol.com
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3/16-17 Dressage Winter 
Series Show (USDF/USEF 
Recognized) 
Lake Erie College Equestrian 
Center, Concord OH 
www.LEC.edu/Equestrian/
Events  
 
3/23-24 USDF Instructor 
Certification Riding Workshop 
Hosted by WDCTA Faculty 
Instructor: Vicki Hammers-
O'Neil, Certified Examiner 
Sunflower Farms, 19000 - 
128th Street, Bristol, WI,  
Contact: Stephanie Severn: 608
-213-8925 or 
hopefulfarm@gmail.com 

 
 
4/11-14  OHIO EQUINE 
AFFAIRE, Columbus Ohio 
 
 
 
 
 

4/14  Chagrin Valley Farms 
Schooling Dressage Show       
Bainbridge, OH    Judge Connie 
Wyatt (retired "r") PAC 
Approved show 
 www.chagrinvalleyfarms.com/

Dressage.html        
 
4/24—27 FEI World Cup 
Dressage final, Gothenburg, 
SWE 

 
4/27-28 USDF Instructor 
Certification Teaching 
Workshop  Hosted by WDCTA, 
Faculty Instructor: Cindy 
Sydnor, Certified Examiner  
Sunflower Farms, 19000 - 
128th Street, Bristol, WI 
Contact: Stephanie Severn:  
608-213-8925  or 
 hopefulfarm@gmail.com  
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Advertising rates 
 

       Month  1/2 year 
   Full Page (7.5 x 10): $75.00      $375.00  
   Half Page (5 x 7.5):  $40.00      $200.00 
   Quarter Page (3.75 x 5): $20.00       $100.00 
   Business Card (3.75 x 2): $15.00       $75.00 
 

NODA NEWS 
is coming to the homes  

of 300+ members   

starting January 2013! 
 

Get YOUR message out  to NODA’s dedicated  horse enthusiasts and competitors. 
 

Ads run in the NODA NEWS and on NODA’s Website. 
 

Submit your ads in jpg format by e-mail. 
 

to place an ad contact   Mosie Welch at  
mosie-editor@nodarider.org  

http://www.LEC.edu/Equestrian/events
http://www.LEC.edu/Equestrian/events
http://www.sunflowerfarms.com/
mailto:hopefulfarm@gmail.com
https://chagrinvalleyfarms.com/Dressage.html
https://chagrinvalleyfarms.com/Dressage.html
http://www.sunflowerfarms.com/
mailto:hopefulfarm@gmail.com
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